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RIDING TOWARD FAILURE? 
 In a few days we will celebrate with Jesus what is known as his triumphal entry 
into Jerusalem, Palm Sunday.  We know that it seemed so for the people who 
lined the streets and laid down their garments before Him.  They stripped the 
palms fronds from the trees and waved them as they would in holy  
celebrations.  Their òsavioró had come. 
 

But things are not always as they seem and the ending is not always predictable from the beginning. 
 
I am reminded of an old Chinese proverb.  A farmer was fortunate enough to have a horse to help with his work.  
This was a rare thing and the neighbors would say to him, òThis is so wonderful that you have this horse,ó and he 
would reply, òIs it?ó One day his son was riding the horse and fell and permanently crippled his leg.  The  
neighbors gathered around and commiserated with him and told him what a terrible thing this was.  He replied, 
òIs it?ó  The villages were frequently at war with one another and the war lords would raid the homes at night to 
force young men into fighting with them.  On a night they came to this farmer's home and would have taken his 
son, but seeing that he was crippled and in no condition to fight, they moved on without him.  The neighbors 
once again gathered around the farmer and told him what a good thing this was.  His response was, òIs it?ó 
 
Not all things are predictable, especially when they involve people. In a few days some of those same people, no 
doubt, who are shouting òHosanna, Lord save usó will be shouting òcrucify Him.ó 
 
For Jesus, who could see the end from the beginning, Who knew that what lay ahead would indeed reveal Him as 
their Savior and Lord, this must have been a very sad, painful journey; a journey that was necessary to bring grace 
even to those who would crucify Him. 
 
Only Jesus was fully aware of the sacrifice He would make to bring grace and true hope to those people and to all 
of the world.  Only Jesus knew that what seemed to others as failure was actually the greatest victory that would 
ever happen. 
 
Let us rejoice in the grace that is ours and celebrate the victory that Easter represents.   
                                                                                                  Easter Blessings, Pastor Louise 
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One Great Hour of Sharing  

(OGHS)ðUkraine 
In 1948, Bishop Henry Knox Sherrill, Presiding 
Bishop of the Episcopal Church, set a goal of one 
million dollars per year for the Presiding Bishopõs 
Fund for world relief.  On Nationwide radio, he 
challenged the Christian brothers and sisters of his 
community to raise òone million dollars in one 
hour.ó  And they did! This would soon become the 
foundation for One Great Hour of Sharing or 
OGHS.  In 1949, church leaders from several  
denominations began working together to promote 
this effort.  

 
Major networks broadcast a 
show, called òOne Great 
Hour,ó on Saturday, March 26 
at 10 p.m. EST. The broadcast, 
featuring President Truman and 
popular musicians and actors of 
the time, closed with the  
request to make a sacrificial 
contribution at their own place 
of worship the next morning. 
While there is no record of 
funds raised that day, it is  
estimated that over 75,000 
churches participated.  

Today, American Baptist, Methodist, Lutheran,  
Episcopal, Presbyterian and other denominations 
and organizations participate in One Great Hour.  
 

Over time, many aspects of the offering and its  
participants have changed, but the purpose remains 
the same: to collect special gifts for those in need ð 
including disaster relief, refugee assistance and  
development aid. One hundred percent of your  
donation goes to direct aid through the American 
Baptist denomination. 
Please make checks out to Union University 
Church with OGHSñUkraine in the memo line. 
 

Note: the information above was compiled from a 
variety of  denominational websites. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Food Pantry Update 
At the request of the Alfred Station Seventh Day 
Baptist Church, the Alfred Area Food Pantry will be 
moving its location. KonXions Methodist Church on 
Moland Road has offered a room to the pantry. The 
move will happen on April 20. A set of bylaws have 
been adopted and a board of directors formed: John 
and Heather Meacham, John and Laurel Buckwalter, 
Steve and Pat Crandall, Sally Hopkins, Amie Acton, 
Brian and Jayne Hildreth, and Peter Gradoni. Many 
of the volunteers at the food pantry are from UUC. 
The current hours will continue before and after the 
move: Tuesday and Thursday from 5:30 to 6:30 pm. 
                                      Submitted by Laurel Buckwalter 
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Seventeen Camels and Three 

Sons 
During the month of April stewardship information 
and pledge cards to estimate our giving for the next 
fiscal year will be mailed to the members and friends 
of the church.  Our giving is more than a financial 
transaction; it is a spiritual commitment between us 
and our Lord.  I share with you the following parable 
that demonstrates the provision of God. 
 
Long ago there lived an old man with his three sons 
in a deserted village located in the vicinity of the de-
sert.  He had 17 camels and they were the main 
source of his income.  He used to rent out camels as 
a means of shipping in the desert.  One day he died.  
He had left a will leaving his assets for his three sons. 
 
After the funeral and the other obligations were over 
the three sons read the will.  While their father had 
divided all the property he had into three equal parts, 
he had divided the 17 camels in a different way.  
They were not shared equally among the three as 17 
is an odd number and a prime number which cannot 
be divided. 
 
The father had stated that the eldest son will own 
half of the 17 camels, the middle son will get one 
third of the 17 camels, and the youngest son will get 
his share of camels as one ninth.  All of them were 
stunned to read the will and questioned each other 
how to divide the 17 camels as mentioned in the will.  
It is not possible to divide 17 camels and give half of 
the 17 camels to the oldest one.  It is not possible 
also to divide the camels for the other two sons.  
They spent several days thinking of ways to divide 
the camels as mentioned in the will, but none could 
find the answer. 
 

They finally took the issue to the wise man in the 
village.  The wise man heard the problem and  
instantly found a solution.  He asked them to bring 
all of the 17 camels to him.  The sons brought the 
camels to the wise manõs place.  The wise man added 
a camel owned by himself and made the total  
number of camels 18. 
 
Now he asked the first son to read the will.  As per 
the will the eldest son got half of the camels, which 
now counted 18/2= 9 camels.  The eldest son got 9 
camels as his share. 
 
The remaining camels were 9.  The wise man asked 
the second son to read the will.  He was assigned 1/3 
of the total camels.  That came to 18/3=6.  The  
second son got 6 camels as his share. The total  
number of camels shared by the two sons was 
9+6=15. 
 
The third son read out his share of the camels: 1/9th 
of the total number of camels: 18/9=2 camels.  The 
youngest son got 2 camels as his share. 
 
There were 9+6+2 camels shared by the brothers, 
which totaled 17 camels. Now the camel added by 
the wise man was taken back. 
 
Lesson of the parable:  When God provides for us 

there is always enough. 

            Blessings, Pastor Louise 
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Easter Flowers 
We would love you to provide a plant for our  
sanctuary òEaster gardenó  in honor or memory of a 
friend or loved one this year. If you choose to do so 
please email or call the church office with the names 
of those you wish to honor (uucalfred@gmail.com or 
587.9288).  

The deadline for notifying the office is Tuesday, 
April 12.  Plants may be delivered as follows 

April 15, Good Fridayñbring plants to the 
Church Center between 12:00 and 1:00. 

April 16ñbring plants to the sanctuary at 
1:00pm. 

Please be sure that plants are well watered and that 
you pick them up following the Easter Sunday  
service. Unfortunately we cannot care for plants that 
are left behind.   

If for some reason you are unable to purchase a 
plant on your own please contact Lana Meissner 
for assistance (607.661.5159)                                               

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Once again that time of year has arrived to 
prayerfully consider the estimate of giving to the 
Lord through his church for ministry in the next 
fiscal year. There is a great history of faithfulness 
that we pray will again be true this yerar. Your 
pledge will help make it possible for the church 
to know what income is expected and enable 
positive planning and functioning to happen. 
Even in a time of transition the ministry goes 
forward. 
  
In the next few weeks you will receive pledge packets 
that include a letter from the Stewardship  
Committee, financial information, a pledge card, and 
a form on which you are asked to indicate your  
willingness to serve on a board or volunteer in other 
ways.  The deadline for returning your pledge of  
service and financial support is April 24, 2022. 

Music, Music, Music 
We are so fortunate at UUC to have an eclectic  
music programñfrom the grandeur of the organ, to 
the sophistication of interpretive jazz piano, haunting 
Chinese guzheng, virtuoso solo violin,  creative  
bluegrass combos, original compositions sung by an 
outstanding soloist, a small handbell choir, and 
moreñthere is something for everyone to enjoy as 
part of their worship experience.  Many thanks to all 
our talented musicians. 
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